City of Greensburg

Board of Aviation Commissioners

Special Meeting at Airport near Skydive Hangar
June 8, 2011

Time: 6:00 P.M.

Roll Call

Present: Jon Dooley, Ed Dwenger, Bill Ernstes, Jim Pruett, and Don Whipple. BOAC
Attorney Don Tribbett, Don Manley with BF&S and Airport Manager Jerry Scheidler were
also present.

The purpose of this special meeting was to discuss temporary facilities for Skydive
Greensburg after the Hangar they were housed in was destroyed by the tornado on May 25,
2011.

Bill Ernstes opened the meeting by reviewing the drawings Bob Dougherty has supplied
the board showing his request to move temporary facilities onto Airport property near the
Skydive hangar. His request includes up to 4 portable buildings and 2 tents showing the
dimensions of each structure.

Bob Dougherty with Skydive gave a presentation of his request. He would like to have
temporary power ran to the temporary facilities. Jim Pruett asked if Skydive’s request
would be compliant with the airspace requirements. Don Manley showed markers of
where the airspace would allow the temporary facilities to set with the current property
lines. Bob’s drawings do show the temporary facilities to be within the markers. Don
Manley and Don Tribbett showed concern over the height of the tents and stated that the
height of the poles must be considered as well. Bob reported that the tent height is around
12-14 feet.

The exact placement of the trailers and tents are a concern of the board. Don Tribbett
advised that an agreement needs to be reviewed by all BOAC members. Ed Dwenger stated
that the dimensions should be marked and Bob needs to comply. The question of what to
charge for usage of airport property was next discussed. Jon Dooley said that the
dimension Bob was requesting was 35 feet wide by 200 feet long. He felt that the charge
should be equivalent to a tie down charge per square footage. The board felt as though
$125 per month was reasonable. Motion made by Jim Pruett and seconded by Jon
Dooley to the rental of temporary area to Skydive Greensburg with the boundaries of
35 x 200 feet allowing temporary structures to be agreed upon by BOAC Attorney
and Skydive Greenburg Attorney within a written lease of $125 per month subject to
airspace requirements with the written agreement being finalized within 2 weeks or
structures will have to be removed. Motion carried. The board informed Bob that
structures may be placed as early as the next afternoon.

Motion to adjourn by Ed Dwenger and seconded by Jon Dooley. Motion carried.
Meeting was dismissed at 7:00 p.m.
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